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Jun 06, 2012 - El Monte Union High School District Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 

H. Consent Agenda 

3. Consider Approval of Citizens Oversight Commi
G e n e r a l  

Obligation Bond Construction Projects 

Action (Consent) 

Recommended Action The district administrative staff recommends approval of COC Annual Written Report 
(06/06/12) of the General Obligation (GO) Bond construction projects. 

Goals 

The primary function of the Citizen Oversight Committee (COC) is to keep the community informed on the 
progress of construction projects utilizing Measure D General Obligation Bond monies. In accordance with the 
by-laws of the Citizen Oversight Committee as adopted by the Board of Trustees the COC has prepared their 
annual written report for the Board of Trustees and community members. COC Chair Steve Ortiz will be in 
attendance to discuss and answer any questions. 

CONTACT PERSONS: 



El Monte Union High School District 

COC Annual Written Report 

June 6, 2012 

The Citizens Oversight Committee (COC) is delighted to present the COC 
Annual Report of the construction projects funded with Measure D General 
Obligation Bond funds. The COC has recently added new members who are 
student parents: Anita Ortega (EMHS), Ruberto Angeles (MVHS), Linda 
Gonzales (RHS), and Kristine Carreon (SEMHS). The COC also recently 
added community members Robert Armendariz and Steve Ortiz. Mr. Ortiz 
was selected as the new chairman of the COC at its March 15, 2012 meeting. 

As construction continues at our various school and district sites, the COC is 
committed to meeting quarterly with its members and staff. Over the last 
year, the committee members were brought up to speed with ongoing 
construction, construction costs, and construction overhead or soft costs. 
Projects nearing completion include Arroyo High School's new Two-story 
Building, Library and Science Lab upgrade. The project is awaiting deferred 
approvals on the fire sprinklers as well as a couple outstanding punch list 
items. Another project nearing completion is Rosemead High School's 
additions to the Cafeteria and Library building, Weight Room and new Two­
story Building, which are also waiting for deferred DSA approval on the fire 
sprinklers and have some outstanding punch list items. 

As you know, the auditorium at El Monte High School is also waiting for 
final inspection by the DSA. Once given, the District may occupy. In 
addition, District staff moved in to the new District Office February 2012. It 
is near completion as contractors are currently working on the parking lot. 
The entire project is expected to be completed by the end of June. 

The committee was also informed of new projects that are in the beginning 
stages of development. These new projects include Fernando Ledesma H.S. 
Field/Multi-Purpose & Weight Room Buildings, South El Monte H.S. Field 
House, South El Monte H.S. CTE Project, Mountain View H.S. CTE Project 
and El Monte H.S. Baseball Stadium (in partnership with the City of El 



Monte) , and the Rosemead H.S . Auditorium Lighting project. Additions to 
existing 




